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“SERVICE, LIONS LENDING A HELPING HAND” 

District 4-C5 Lions, Leos and members of the community supported  MD-4’s 

February Service Challenge—Hunger—in a big way by devoting the morning 

of the Sacramento Region Cabinet Meeting to packaging meals in conjunction 

with Rise Against Hunger.  On Saturday, February 4, 2023, 8000 meals were 

packaged at the Army Depot Conference Center at 8215 Ferguson Avenue, 

Sacramento.   

Live music and entertainment during the service project was provided by Ron 

Matthews.  Complimentary pancake and sausage breakfast was provided by 

NCLSA and Elk Grove Lions.  Motivational speaker and author Mike Murphy 

inspired his audience with his keynote address.  The delicious taco bar lunch-

eon was provided by District 4-C5 volunteers and Pride of Laguna Creek Lions 

Club.  Todd Morgan entertained the lunch crowd with his lively song stylings.   

Special thanks to Sacramento Region Chair Brent Showalter, who was         

instrumental in raising funds for and organizing the service project.  

Photo Credits:  PDG James Fong 

DG Tim Luckinbill presents IPDG Donna with a Certificate of Accomplishment 

from Lions Clubs International while RC Brent Showalter looks on. 
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Happy St. Patrick’s Day to All! 
 
As I’m sitting here writing to you it is snowing again this afternoon. It is always fun to watch it snow and make 
beautiful snow scenes we enjoy. The next few days should make many great photo opportunities for us to 
take and share. 
 
This month I would like to recap our District Cabinet Meetings. There have been a few changes made to the 
lunch price and menu.  There was an increase in the cost for lunch from $10.00 to $15.00, but we have had 
quality lunches served to us. Thank you to the clubs that did a great job on the meals. 
 
The Cabinet Meeting locations were also top notch and low cost for the district. 
 
Dos Ríos Region Chair Jeremy Price had the first meeting and forums of the year at the Wyndham Hotel.  It 
was a great location and low cost to rent for the day. RC Jeremy put together a great lunch for about 100+ 
members. 
 
Next was Washoe Region Chair Kitty Kramer’s Cabinet Meeting. She picked the Folsom Community Center, 
which was another great location for our meeting and forums with a great meal served to the Lions. The Cen-
ter was at $0.00 rent for the day and the lunch for 100+ Lions was done by several clubs working together 
and making it a fundraiser for the district. 
 
Our last Cabinet Meeting was done by Sacramento Region Chair Brent Showalter. He was able to get the old 
Officer Club at the Sacramento Army Depot at no cost for rent.  A couple of clubs put on another tasty lunch 
for 120 Lions. It was a great meeting location but there were no forums this time. We changed it up and 
made it a working service project. Lions and other volunteers packaged 10,000+ meals to go overseas to help 
feed the countries with starving families. The Company that supplied the food and packaging was Rise 
Against Hunger, a non- profit that helps needy folks get a cheap, but healthy meal. 
 
I would like to THANK the clubs and individuals that made a donation to purchase the food being packaged. 
The month of February was picked to help with hunger in many ways, at home, in the community, around 

the world   and any other way Lions could come up with.  I would also like to thank all the people behind 
the scenes of each Cabinet Meeting. Too many to a name them all but I truly appreciate them just as much as 
my Region Chairs. THANK YOU! 
 



DG TIM LUCKINBILL 
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Lions, what is happening in April?  The District 4-C5 Convention, that’s what. 
 
Everyone should be getting their registration and meal packets in to Housing Chair Jeri Wartena. To register 
for Thursday Bowling, contact Lion Mitzi Stockel for details. To sign up for a food both at the Food Faire on 
Friday mid-day contact IPDG Donna Prince for details. 
 

Along with the Food Faire there is a “Cruise In” in the back parking lot. Dust off that collectible car   and 
get it registered with PDG Mike Retzlaff. 
 
Check out the outside back cover of your directory and plan on attending the best convention in years.  The 

theme is 1950-60’s with good food, dancing   and many other activities throughout the weekend. 
 

Be there or be square. Hope to see many of you at the party  . 
 

DG Tim 

District 4-C5 Newest Members for February 2023 

 
 

 

Name Club Name Zone Region 

Brown, Ali Rio Linda Wolfskill Dos Rios 

Hernandez, Kassandra Rio Linda Wolfskill Dos Rios 

Joseph, Casey Galt Sutter Sacramento 

Joseph, Kaylee Galt Sutter Sacramento 

Martinez, Erika Davis Aggies Gordon Dos Rios 

Matcham, Jed Foresthill Foothill Donner 

Rathbun, Alex Rio Linda Wolfskill Dos Rios 

Talley, Dennis Sac Antelope Wolfskill Dos Rios 



District 4-C5 Reinstated or Transferred Members for February 2023 

Name Club Name Zone Region 

Chong, Helen Sac Camellia Crocker Sacramento 

Evans, Allison Sac Camellia Crocker Sacramento 

Hsu, Magdalene Sac Camellia Crocker Sacramento 

Lim, Cathy Sac Camellia Crocker Sacramento 

Liu, Megan Sac Camellia Crocker Sacramento 

Si, Susan Sac Camellia Crocker Sacramento 

Wong, Michelle Sac Camellia Crocker Sacramento 

Xue, Quingzhu Sac Camellia Crocker Sacramento 

Yum, Crystal Sac Camellia Crocker Sacramento 
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MD-4 PROUD LION AWARD 

The following goals of the Proud Lion program must be successfully attained by the Protege Lion under the 
guidance of the mentoring Lion (sponsor) and qualify for the Proud Lion award. 

Protege Lion 
  
• Attend a club board meeting 

• Participate in a club service or fund-raising activity — virtual meetings apply. 

• Introduce a new prospective member to the club. 

• Make a visit to another club and secure a visitation slip. 

• Attend a zone, region, district or multiple district meeting and report back to the club. 

The goals listed above must be attained with the specified six (6) month’s period and the sponsor must ac-
company the Protege Lion to each of the five activities. 
 
To apply, please visit md4lions.org and complete the fillable form for the award. 



2VDG ZENNY YAGEN 
I N S I G H T S  A LO N G  T H E  J O U R N E Y  TO  D G  

        

  

1VDG ZENNY YAGEN 

I N S I G H T S  A LO N G  T H E  J O U R N E Y  TO  D G  

5 

Hello Fellow Lions! 
 
I hope you are all doing well. Isn’t this weather something? All the snow and rain at the end February!  
But then again, it is still winter.  I do not remember it being this cold. 
 
The month of February has really been a busy month for me. On February 6, 2023, I flew to Chicago for 
the First Vice District Governor / District Governor Elect (“FVDG/DGE”) Seminar at the Q Center in St. 
Charles.  The seminar was from February 6 through February 9. Then on February 21, I drove to San Jose 
for the Council of Governors and the MD4 Convention on February 24-27. 
    
I want to share my experience at the FVDG/DGE Seminar. Since August 2022, FVDGs have had virtual in-
teractive trainings/meetings with our Group Leader.  My group consisted of FVDGs from the US 
(including two of my fellow MD4 FVDGs), Philippines, Canada, and Australia.  We completed the Pre-
assignments in the booklet, the online training, and prepared a PowerPoint presentation on one of the 
Global Causes, which would be presented in St. Charles.    
 
When preparing for the in-person seminar in St. Charles, I had no 
preconceived notions of what it would be like.  The first night, we 
had our first meeting, and it was announced that there were 
about 755 FVDGs/DGEs from all over the world meeting in one 
location.  This, I thought, was amazing. The Q Center where the 
seminar took place was an incredible venue. I was told there are 
1,000 rooms and the entire building was huge. It seems we were 
always eating – breakfast, lunch, and dinner were buffets. There 
were large selections of several types of food so that everyone could eat according to their dietary        
requirements. Good thing there was a lot of walking and walking up and down the stairs – this compen-
sated for all the food I ate. 
 
The classroom interactive sessions were interesting, informative, and I learned much.  We shared ideas 
regarding problem solving, team building, membership retention, action planning, and others.  We were 
openminded and worked together cohesively in a mutually respected environment.  Isn’t that Lionism? 
We had the opportunity to meet with 1st Vice President Dr. Patti Hill and each of us had a photo with her.  
We toured LCI’s headquarters and met LCI staff. There was excitement, fellowship, and fun. 
 
During our first dinner, there was talk about the earthquake in Turkey. The next day, February 7, it was 
announced that LCIF provided $200,000 to Turkey. On Wednesday, during one of the general sessions, a 
FVDG from Turkey was on the stage and spoke about her country. She said her flight had just left before 
the devastating earthquake happened. There was also a slide show showing the Lions and Leos managing 



Our Group Leader announced making personal donations to LCIF for Turkey.  Subsequently, one of the 
FVDGs at my table challenged all of us to make a donation and if we donated $5,000, he would jump into 
the pond.  Remember it snows in Chicago and the grounds are covered with snow.  The first donation was 
$1,000 and the momentum carried throughout the day and the next. By Thursday, the total donations 
reached over $10,000. The challenger kept his word and went out to the pond, and while he couldn’t jump 
in, he walked in and laid down on the icy water.  We were his cheerleaders. It is amazing what we Lions 
would and can do to serve.    
 
While we were busy learning to be effective leaders, we also took the time to serve those who are in need 
the most. I was so impressed with everything that happened during my four-day seminar at the Q – it was 
truly memorable.  I am looking forward to seeing my incredible fellow DGEs in Boston.  And I can sincerely 
say that I am excited and ready to serve as the District Governor in our magnificent District.      
 

1VDG Zenny 

This is the 1st rendering of the 2024 Lions International Rose Parade Float, 
"Changing the World Through Music." The theme for next year's parade is 
"Celebrating a World of Music: The Universal Language".  

Drawing courtesy of California Lions Clubs 

“OFFICIAL” Facebook page. 

Publishing deadlines for The Pride for service year 2022-2023! 

The Pride will now be published every other month, as approved at the 2022 District Convention.  Please  

continue to submit your articles to:  4c5bulletin@gmail.com by the following dates: 

2023: April 20, June 20 

2024 Lions International Rose Parade Float 

“Changing the World Through Music” 
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2VDG VICKY BRADY 

LEADERSHIP ON THE HORIZON 

Happy March, everyone!  I’ve been enjoying seeing you all at visitations.  It’s hard to believe but the 

District convention is coming up soon and I hope to see you there! 

In the last Pride, I mentioned my new Lions email address, Lionvictoriabrady@gmail.com and asked 

you to please put it in your contact list.  And just for fun, I offered See’s candies gift cards to the first 

three people who emailed me at my new address.  They are Lions IPDG Donna Prince, Vickie Smith, 

and Mitzi Stockel.  Thank you for your quick responses and enjoy your sweets! 

I wanted to let you know that the USA/Canada Leadership Forum is going to be right up the road in 

Reno September 21-23.  This is going to be really fun and there are already over 80 classes you can 

take!  Check out lionsforum.org for an idea of the kinds of classes that will be available for this year.  

There really is something for everyone, and this is the closest that the Leadership Forum has been 

to our District.  The next ones will be in Louisville, Atlantic City and Memphis.  

MD4 is hosting the Forum, so all California Lions should be very proud of that.  Because we are 

hosting the Forum, we need to get 400 volunteers to assist our guests from the other 49 US states 

and Canada.  We are expecting over 2,000 Forum guests and we need to have California volunteers 

to greet, check in, guide and transport our guests and work in the Forum store.  Ideally we would 

like to have everyone just volunteer one shift so that you can enjoy the seminars also!   

The Forum hotels are called “the Row”- Circus Circus, Silver Legacy and El Dorado.  Our general    

sessions and seminars will be held at the Silver Legacy and the Reno Convention Center, which is 

across the street from the Silver Legacy.  Everything is so close that it will be very convenient and 

easy to get around.   

I encourage you to look at the lionsforum.org website to sign up for the Forum, sign up to             

volunteer, and check out all of the activities going on.  There will be a Strides Walk fundraiser to 

raise diabetes awareness, and lots of opportunities to meet new Lions from all over our nation and 

Canada.  The website also has a video for first timers to let you know what to expect.  It’s going to 

be an amazing Leadership Forum and I hope you join me there!  

2VDG Vicky Brady 

mailto:Lionvictoriabrady@gmail.com


As of February 28, 2023, we have added 82 new members to 26 clubs of our District for a 52% increase.  

We lost a total of 103, giving us a net decrease of 21 for this year.  We are closing back on 1,300 in mem-

bership.  Losses for this year are for Death – 12, Moved – 19, Non-Payment of Dues – 20, Non-Payment or 

attendance – 3, Good Standing – 45, Transfers – 2, Other – 2. 
 

Our District has the following current make up of members (January 2023): 

Total members – 1287 Total Females – 590 (45.8%)  Total Males – 697 (54.2%) 
 

DG Tim’s first goal is to have every club increase by 4 members.  The clubs that have added 2 or more new 

members are:  Sacramento Camellia +11, Sacramento Capitol and Sacramento Malaya + 10, Davis Aggies 

+6, Foresthill +5, Elk Grove, Rio Linda and Winters + 4; Roseville Sunrise +3 and Higgins Diggins, Penn Val-

ley, Placerville, Rio Linda Elverta Country, Pride of Laguna Creek and Sacramento Antelope +2. 
 

DG Tim’s second membership goal is to have every club that has under 20 in membership increase to over 

20 in membership.  The following clubs that started off the year under 20 in membership and the infor-

mation blue/red shows their increase or decrease in membership for this year. 
 

Downieville  20 members (+1)   Esparto   19 members  

Sac Fort Sutter  19 members   Country Club  18 members  

Davis Aggies  12 members (-6)   Lincoln Host  18 members 

Folsom Lake  18 members (+1)  Gold Country  17 members 

Rocklin   17 members   Placerville  14 members (-2) 

Sac Midtown  15 members   Sac Nepalese  13 members (-2) 

Nevada City  15 members (+1)  Winters   14 members 

Woodland Reveille 14 members   Grass Valley Host  13 members 

Woodland Yolo  13 members   Newcastle GS  12 members  

GV Foothill  12 members   Sac Metropolitan  9 members  

Delta   7 members  

 

Thirty-two (32) of 50 Clubs (64%) have been visited about Membership; 26 of 50 (52%) Clubs have induct-

ed a new, reinstated or transfer member; 7 of 8 (87.5%) Zones have been visited about Membership. 
 

The District would like to welcome our newest club (which will soon be chartered) Sacramento Beau Vita 

Lions Club with 47+ members.  Charter President is Crocker Zone Chair Lion Eva Zhou. 
 

PDG Andy Anderson 8 

GMT NEWS 
GMT COORDINATOR PDG ANDY ANDERSON 



Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) Report 

                             PDG Andy Anderson  
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As of February 28, 2023, donations reported on the LCIF Report for District 4-C5 for 2022-2023 total 

$26,634.59.  This is 68.3% of Governor Tim’s goal of $39,000.  

 

Total number of clubs donated to LCIF:  34 of 50 (68%) 

Total number of Zones visited:  7 of 8 (87.5%) 

Total number of clubs visited:   32 of 50 (64%) 

Total number of clubs with a Club LCIF Coordinator:  50 of 50 (100%) 

Total number of District fundraisers conducted for LCIF: 0 (goal is two) 

Total number of 100% Clubs for this year: 0  The following clubs are working on their 100% status: Hig-

gins Diggins, Woodland Host, Woodland Reveille and Woodland Yolo. 

 

This year with the major earthquake in Turkey and Syria, our District has donated as of this date 

$16,200 for Disaster Relief.  Most of these donations have not been processed by LCIF. 

 

Governor Tim is thinking about having a donation to LCIF to enter the Car Show during the District Con-

vention. 

 

I have sent each Region and Zone Chair a donation report on how their Regions and Zones are doing.  

We have plenty of time to meet DG Tim’s LCIF goal of $39,000. 

 

I am challenging the remaining 16 clubs to match my $20 donation to LCIF.  This will make us a 100% 

District for the fifth year in a row.  The following clubs have not yet matched my challenge: 

 

Auburn Host   Country Club  Davis Aggies   Foresthill 

Galt    Lincoln Hills  Lincoln Host   Loomis 

Placerville   RL Elverta Country Rocklin    Fort Sutter 

Sac Metro   Sac Nepalese  Winters   Woodland Yolo 

  

PDG Andy Anderson 

District LCIF Coordinator 
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LIONS EDUCATION FOUNDATION  

SOUP AND SALAD FUNDRAISER 

Lions Education Foundation had another successful Soup and Salad 
Fundraiser on Saturday, January 28, 2023 at Roseville Host Clubhouse.  
Thanks to those who contributed a dish, there was a variety of tasty, 
healthy food to enjoy.  No one went home hungry.  Opportunity prize 
drawings, a silent auction and a live auction benefitted LEF’s Matching 
Grant Requests and youth programs.   

Thank you to all who participated and supported this event. 

Photo Credits:  Natalee Price 
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Many of you may not  know who I am.  My name is Lion Mark Steffens, Area Director of Lion Project for 

Canine Companions. I am a member of the Embarcadero Lions. It's been a long time, even before the 

pandemic, that I had an opportunity to come out and visit clubs that belong to the Lion Project for       

Canine Companions. I have now visited 11 Lion clubs since November with my puppy in training Ace.  

Here are some facts about the Lion Project for Canine Companions which was formally founded in 1983.  

• Consists of an all-volunteer board of directors and approxi-

mately 60 volunteer representatives across the country.  

 

• Project volunteer representative provide presentations to   

Lions Clubs meetings, district meetings, conventions, and oth-

er service organizations to increase public awareness of        

Canine Companions and gain financial support.  

 

• Your clubs help support the Lion Project through your club 

membership, Life and Family Life memberships, Distinguished 

Service Awards, and various sponsorships and fundraisers. 

 

• Currently we have two puppy raisers within our district: Jeri 

Retzlaff, who also is a breeder caretaker, and myself. We're 

both available to spread the word about the Lions Project for 

Canine Companion program. 

 

• We have clubs in 26 states across the nation that support and donate to the Lions Project. 

 

• So far $4.6 million have been donated to Canine Companions.  

 

• We'll be celebrating  the 40th anniversary on May 18th, 2023. 
 

If your club doesn't have time for a presentation (demo), Ace and I would like 

just to come out to do a meet and greet at your meeting since it's a terrific learn-

ing opportunity for Ace. 

Thank you again and I'm looking forward to hearing from you and visiting. 

Lion Mark Steffens 

Lions Project for Canine Companions 

Submitted by Lion Mark Steffens 

Lion Mark Steffens and Ace visit Grass 

Valley Host Lions Club 
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     Camellia Lions Club 

Mark Steffens  

  (916) 214-8650 

  steffens.mark@outlook.com 

 Sacramento Embarcadero Lions 

https://www.facebook.com/


Proposal 1 

Definition of “Good Standing” 

Status Quo: 

 

Sec. 1. All clubs in good standing within the District shall have and hold membership in this organiza-
tion, subject to the Constitution and By-Laws of the International Association of Lions Clubs. A club in 
good standing is defined as a club which is current with the payment of its per-capita taxes to Lions 
International and Multiple District Four and with no indebtedness in this District. 

 

 

Proposed Change: 

 

Sec. 1. All clubs in good standing within the District shall have and hold membership in this organiza-
tion, subject to the Constitution and By-Laws of the International Association of Lions Clubs. A club in 
good standing is defined as a club which is current with the payment of its per-capita taxes to Lions 
International and Multiple District Four and with no indebtedness in this District and all the following, 
Secretary of State Filing, Franchise Tax Board Filing, Internal Revenue Filing, and Attorney General Fil-
ing. 

Rationale. 

Brings the definition up to date, assists Cabinet Officers ability to en-
force same as needed. 
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Proposal 2 

“Librarian” 
 

Status Quo: 

 

Sec. 1. There shall be a Budget and Finance Committee consisting of the Immediate Past Cabinet Treasur-
er as Chair, the Cabinet Treasurer, the Vice District Governors, the Immediate Past District Governor, the 
sitting Governor, the Compliance Committee Chair, and two appointed members. Of the appointed mem-
bers, each shall be a member of a club in a different Region, but no more than one Past District Governor 
in addition to the Immediate Past District Governor shall serve on the Committee in any fiscal year. The 
term of office of appointed members shall be two years or until a successor is appointed. No member 
shall be appointed to succeed him/herself in the next consecutive term except in instances when the 
committee member has been appointed to serve for the last six months or less of an unexpired term. The 
incumbent District Governor’s Cabinet shall fill interim vacancies and, before the end of its tenure, ap-
point a new member to the Committee for the two ensuing years from the Region with the lowest repre-
sentation at the time of appointment. 

 

Proposal: 

 

Sec. 1. There shall be a Budget and Finance Committee consisting of the Immediate Past Cabinet Treasur-
er as Chair, the Cabinet Treasurer, the Vice District Governors, the Immediate Past District Governor, the 
sitting Governor, the Compliance Committee Chair, The Committee Librarian, and two appointed mem-
bers. Of the appointed members, each shall be a member of a club in a different Region, but no more 
than one Past District Governor in addition to the Immediate Past District Governor shall serve on the 
Committee in any fiscal year. The term of office of appointed members shall be two years or until a suc-
cessor is appointed. No member shall be appointed to succeed him/herself in the next consecutive term 
except in instances when the committee member has been appointed to serve for the last six months or 
less of an unexpired term. The incumbent District Governor’s Cabinet shall fill interim vacancies and, be-
fore the end of its tenure, appoint a new member to the Committee for the two ensuing years from the 
Region with the lowest representation at the time of appointment. 

A description of the Librarian position should appear in the By-Laws 

Rationale. 

Appoints a specific position dedicated to the preservation of financial records thus allowing for 
greater detail in preparing Budgets and insuring Districts Financial “Health”. 

Financial Impact. 

Although there is no direct cost of implementing this proposal the information collected is vital to 
the financial management of the District and may also be helpful in avoiding any unnecessary dues 
increases. 
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CLUB NEWS FROM ROSEVILLE HOST 

 

 

Roseville Host Lions made 400 lunches for the Very Inspirational  
People Basketball tournament on February 19, 2023.  Very Inspira-
tional People (“VIP”) is a non-profit organization whose purpose is to 
provide individuals with developmental disabilities the opportunity to 
participate in competitive athletic, social and recreational activities, 
such as floor hockey, swimming, bocce and basketball.   

VIP was established in 2002 by parents, athletes and coaches of    
Special Olympics in the Sacramento area and creates 
rewarding experiences for inspirational athletes,   
volunteers, sponsors and families.  

Photo Credits:  Cathy Galligan Messier  
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District Governor Tim Luckinbill luckinbillt@yahoo.com  530-272-7131 

1VDG Zenny Yagen   zennyyagen@yahoo.com  916-599-6544 

2VDG Vicky Brady   lionvictoriabrady@gmail.com  916-439-6487 

CS Josie Fong    josiehfong@gmail.com  916-997-4427 

CT Dennis Kramer   wischixen1@aol.com   530-312-3896 

GLT Coordinator Jeri Retzlaff  jeri.retzlaff8331@gmail.com  916-206-3678 

GMT Coordinator Andy Anderson andersj@frontiernet.net  916-687-8133 

GST Coordinator Jeri Wartena Wartena@comcast.net  916-217-9486 

Donner Region Chair 

Foothill ZC Dana Johnson  johnson.dana.k@gmail.com  916-704-9709 

Sierra ZC Tom Parilo   taparilo@sbcglobal.net  530-263-2115 

Dos Rios RC Jeremy Price  tuscanypizza@gmail.com  916-267-9350 

Gordon ZC John Newlin  jcnewlin2000@gmail.com  530-301-5692   

Wolfskill ZC Natalee Price  mibellasmiles@gmail.com  916-727-7055 

Sacramento RC Brent Showalter bshowalrhn@yahoo.com  916-228-9129 

Crocker ZC Eva Zhou   eva.k.zhou@gmail.com  916-717-6295 

Sutter ZC Theresa Lane  theresapascua219@gmail.com 916-945-6209 

Washoe RC Kitty Kramer  denandkitk@aol.com   530-312-3898 

Eureka ZC 

Marshall ZC Gail O’Brien  gobrien@pacbell.net   916-365-5429  

  

Bulletin Editors:  

     IPCS Evelyn Butler   4c5bulletin@gmail.com  916-990-4826 

     AA Gayle M. Kono   4c5bulletin@gmail.com  916-754-6210 

 

DISTRICT 4-C5 OFFICERS 


